
 

 

 

Dickson Pool & Aquatic Centre 

Emmaus Primary & Secondary students will be attending the Dickson Pool & 
Aquatic Centre, Dickson on Monday 17th February 2020 (Term 1, Week 3) for 
their annual Whole School Swimming Carnival.  Students need to be dropped 
off at Dickson pool (by 9:00am) and collected from school at their regular pick 
up time (unless signed out by parents at the pool). 
  

: Swimming costume and rash vest or sun safe T-shirt.  

Dressing in House colours is appropriate for the carnival.  Davenport - Gold, 
Wilshire - Sky Blue, Bancroft - Red.  Sun safe hat, sunscreen, goggles, towel, 
tracksuit or suitable warm clothing, plus morning tea, lunch and plenty of water 
and money for the canteen (optional), Please, ensure that all personal items 
are clearly named. Do not bring electronic items. 
 

¶ The K-2 program will focus on fun and participation in the medium pool. 

¶ It will begin at 9:15am and conclude at around 11am. 

¶ K, Y1 & 2 students only may leave with their parents/carers. Children may 
not leave until their parents have signed the class teacherôs roll. 
Written permission is required in the case of alternative arrangements. 

¶ K, Y1 & 2 students not leaving with parents will be escorted back to school 
where they will be supervised for the remainder of the day. 

¶ Y3-10 students will compete for their House. Points will be awarded for 
place-getters and participants in each event. 

¶ Ribbons will be awarded to the three fastest times (boys and girls) in each 
50m & 100m age group events only. In order to enter these events, your 
child should be able to swim one lap of Dickson Olympic Pool with 
confidence. There will also be 25m events.  

¶ This program will run from 9am ï 2:45pm. The 200IM medley will 
commence promptly at 9am. 

¶ Y3 -10 students are required to be present for the duration of the Carnival. 
 

We will be awarding Age Champions from Year 6 to Year 10. Age champions 

will need to compete in three or more 50m/100m events and the award will be 

based on points & participation. 

 

1st place ï 15 points, 2nd place ï 12 points, 3rd place ï 10 points, 4th place ï 
6 points, Other - 3 points. 
 

 

 
 

 

Monday 17 February 
¶ Swimming Carnival (K-10) 
 

Tuesday 18 February 
SRC Retreat  
 

Wednesday 19 February 
¶ SRC Retreat  

¶ School Banking  

¶ Kindy PIPS Testing 

¶ Kindy Rest Day at home 
 

Friday 21 February 
 

¶ SRC ï Icy Pole sales $2 each 

 

 

Wednesday 26 February 
¶ School Banking  

¶ Collection Day for Womenôs Clothing 
Swap 

 

Friday 28 February 
 

SRC ï Icy Pole sales $2 each 
 

Saturday 29 February  
 

P&F Bunnings BBQ 
 

 

Wednesday 4 March 
¶ School Banking  

¶ Collection Day for Womenôs Clothing 
Swap 

 

Friday 6 March 
 

All School Assembly 2pm 
SRC ï Icy Pole sales $2 each 

 

 

Monday 9 March 
¶ CANBERRA DAY ï PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

Wednesday 11 March 
¶ School Banking  

¶ Womenôs Clothing Swap 7pm 
 

Friday 13 March 
 

SRC ï Icy Pole sales $2 each 
 

Saturday 14 March 
 

Term 1 Working Bee 9am ï 1pm 
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Students are expected to enter at least two events. Students who cannot 

complete a full lap of the pool are encouraged to compete in the 25m race. 

 
As helpers will be on hand in the pool, all children should feel comfortable to 
compete in the 25m events, regardless of their levels of ñtechnical expertiseò, 
and to be a positive contributor to their House effort in this manner. Students 
will be supervised in House areas for the duration of the day. Parents may 
join them but are requested to stay clear of all race areas. The Carnival will 
conclude at 2:45pm, after which students may be taken home by parents, or 
return to Emmaus under teacher supervision for normal afternoon/home time 
arrangements. All children must be marked off on their class rolls before 
leaving the pool. 
 

Houses will be awarded points throughout the day for showing House Spirit. 
Students are encouraged to decorate their area according to the house 
theme (to be advised). 
 

NB: All students are expected to attend the Swimming Carnival as it is a 
compulsory school day. Parents will be asked to explain their childôs 
absence, in writing, in a note to their Classroom/Homeroom teacher. 
All students who are able to swim are encouraged to enter the swimming 
events.  Non-swimmers are encouraged to participate by actively supporting, 
joining in novelty events for their House and assisting with official duties 
where appropriate. 
 
Should you have any questions please email sarat@emmaus.act.edu.au  or 
contact the front office. 
 
Regards, 
 
Sara Thompson 
Acting Sports Coordinator 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Monday 16 March 
¶ Prekinder - Dickson Wetlands (Group 1 
Kimôs Class)   
 

Tuesday 17 March 
¶ Prekinder - Dickson Wetlands (Group 2 
Kimôs Class)   

 

Wednesday 18 March 
¶ Prekinder - Dickson Wetlands (Group 3 
Kimôs Class)   

¶ School Banking  

¶ Y7 & 10 Immunisation 
 

Thursday 19 March 
¶ Prekinder - Dickson Wetlands (Group 1 
Debbieôs Class)   

 

 

Friday 20 March 
 

¶ Prekinder - Dickson Wetlands (Group 2 
Debbieôs Class)   

¶ SRC ï Icy Pole sales $2 each 
 

Saturday 21 March 
 

New Parent Induction Course 9am ï 
12noon 

 
 

 

Term 1 
Start: Monday, 3rd February 2020 
End: Thursday, 9th April 2020 
 

Term 2 
Start: Tuesday, 28th April 2020 
End: Friday, 3rd July 2020 
 

Term 3 
Start: Monday, 27th July 2020 
End: Friday, 25th September 2020 
 

Term 4 
Start: Monday, 12th October 2020  
End: Wednesday, 16th December 2020 
 

 

School gates are unlocked at 8.30am. 
No teacher supervision is given on school 
grounds before this time. 
 
Unless taking part in on-site After School 
Activities, children should be collected 
promptly. No teacher supervision is 
provided to students after 3.30pm. 

 
Preschool 
8.30am:   Start 
12.00pm: Lunch 
6.00pm:   Finish 
Students are signed in and out by their 
caregiver 
 
Primary School 
8.53am: Primary School bell sounds 
8.55am: Morning Assembly Line-up 
3.00pm: Finish 
 
Secondary School 
8.45am: Start 
3.10pm: Finish 

mailto:sarat@emmaus.act.edu.au
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Dear SRC Parents/ Carers, 

The SRC planning retreat is taking place on the 18th and 19th February 2020. The booking at Birrigai had to be 

cancelled due to the bushfire in Namadgi National Park. The retreat will now be held at Mrs Gillisô house in 

Moruya and we will use this time to bond, plan and get to know each other better. We are leaving school at 

8am on the 18th February and we will be back on the 19th February at 3pm.   

Please see SkoolBag for further details and to sign the updated consent form. 
 

 
We will be holding our inaugural Womenôs Clothing Swap Night 
 
Date:  Wednesday, 11th March 2020 
Time:   Drinks from 7pm, Shopping starts 7:30pm 
Place:   Emmaus Gymnasium 
Cost:   Entry tickets will be $20 which includes a predetermined amount of clothing tokens AND a beverage! 
 
Admission price buys 7 tokens (+beverage), Ladies who donate will receive a bonus token. Additional tokens 
can be purchased at the event. 
This is a fundraising night. Funds raised will go to the Sandpit Play House.  
 

Tickets for the event can be purchased via Trybooking link https://www.trybooking.com/BIAZV  
  

 
Clothing Collection dates, Wednesday, 26th Feb and Wednesday, 4th March 2020 
8:30-9:30am and 2-3:30pm. 
 

¶ Please consider quality over quantity when you donate. A small donation of Good condition items will 

be appreciated. Accessories are welcome.  

¶ Drop off point located in the Primary Courtyard. 

¶ If you cannot make this time please SMS Bree Willsmore on 0415 738 900 to arrange a suitable 

collection time.  

¶ Start clearing out your wardrobes and set aside good quality, clean clothes that you no longer need. 

Those who donate will receive a bonus token!  

 
This event is open to all women across the school community and we cannot wait to see you there! 
 
Enquiries please contact Beth bweatherstone@emmaus.act.edu.au 
 

 

A reminder that all new parents to the school, who have partnered with Emmaus Christian School since the 
start of 2017, are expected to complete the Emmaus New Parent Induction Course.  

Please note that parents only have to attend one of these and PIP Hours apply. This course is presented each 
school term throughout the year. If you have any queries in relation to this, please contact 
abbi@emmaus.act.edu.au. Unfortunately, we are unable to cater for children on the day. 

Please reserve your spot for the next course using this link https://www.trybooking.com/BIBCH 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/BIAZV 
mailto:bweatherstone@emmaus.act.edu.au
mailto:abbi@emmaus.act.edu.au
https://www.trybooking.com/BIBCH
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Emmaus holds a Working Bee each Term of the school year.  Our first Working Bee for the year will be held on 

Saturday 14th March, 9:00am ï 1:00pm. This is a great way to meet and get to know other Emmaus families, 

staff and Board Members at the school.  Light refreshments will be served in the form of Morning Tea.  There 

will be a range of jobs to do at the Working Bee. Please see the PIP Section of the Newsletter for further details. 

 

 

 

Year 7 Vaccines for 2020 

 
Round 1 ï Term 1 & 2 2020 

Year 7 ï HPV (dose 1) 

 

Round 2 ï Term 3 & 4 2020 

Year 7 ï HPV (dose 2) and DTPa (single dose) 

Year 10 Vaccines for 2020 

Meningococcal ACWY 

School vaccination program 
In December 2017 the ACT Minister for Health, Meegan Fitzharris, announced 

funding of a free meningococcal vaccine for Year 10 students. This vaccine provides 

protection against the meningococcal A, C, W and Y strains. The vaccination program 

is necessary to protect adolescents and the community from the emerging public 

health threat posed by meningococcal W disease.  

Round 1 ï Term 1 2020 

Year 10 Meningococcal ACWY 

 (single dose) 
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NAPLAN Online is a more engaging assessment that adjusts questions to each studentôs 

achievement level. It also delivers more precise results to schools and parents more quickly. 

 

NAPLAN provides valuable information to schools and parents about literacy and numeracy achievement. It 

supports school improvement processes by enabling teachers to monitor student progress over time and to 

identify areas of strength and development.  

 

All eligible students are encouraged and supported to participate in NAPLAN testing. Visit www.nap.edu.au to 

see interactive versions of the test and for more information. 

 

 

 

 
The SRC are selling Icy Pole Sales each Friday of Term 1. Students can purchase Icy 
Poles from the Primary and Secondary Courtyards during recess. 

 
We have had reports that some parents are not receiving correspondence from the various 

teachers. 

 

Please check your spam/junk inbox and change your settings to accept these emails. 
 
If you have any questions or require any assistance with this, please do not hesitate to contact 
the Front Office. 
 

 

Dear Emmaus Families 

Please find attached to this email a notice from the Australian Government, Department of Education, Skills 
and Employment.  The school has been asked to forward this notice (2020 Student Residential Address 
and Other Information collection notice) on to all families and request that you read it. 

What do you need to do? 
You are not required to do anything. Emmaus Christian School is responsible for providing the requested 
details to the department, however, you may wish to ensure that we have the most up-to-date and correct 
details for your family. If you need to update any information please email emmaus@emmaus.act.edu.au. 

http://www.nap.edu.au/
mailto:emmaus@emmaus.act.edu.au
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¶ AFTER SCHOOL CARE - Monday to Friday 3.00pm to 6.00pm (During Emmaus School Terms only) 

¶ VACATION CARE - Monday to Friday 8.30am to 6.00pm (During Emmaus School holiday breaks 
depending on availability of staff). Public holidays are excluded. 
 

Due to a very high increase in the requests for after school care the program is currently full. Please place 
your requests through the óMy Family Loungeô app; your request will remain on the waitlist until there is space, 
upon which you will be offered a place via email.  
 
EASVC has subscribed to an online booking management program called ôMy Family Loungeô. A registration 
link is located on the School website or email afters@emmaus.act.edu.au  with your interest. Once registered, 
families will need to complete their details and an online enrolment form for each child. 

Please see Skoolbag After School Group Notices for full details. 

For any questions regarding the After School & Vacation Care program, please contact Melisa McCarthy, 
EASVC Director afters@emmaus.act.edu.au  or the School Office. 
 

mailto:afters@emmaus.act.edu.au
mailto:afters@emmaus.act.edu.au
https://www.abs.gov.au/websitedbs/D3310114.nsf/4a256353001af3ed4b2562bb00121564/9099c77cb979d558ca258198001b27a0/$FILE/MADIP%20iPIA_2018.pdf

